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If it is the final week of January in 
POB, it must be time for the annual 
College Tour! The 6th Annual 
Sophomore College Tour headed 
south this year and visited the 
University of Maryland, Towson 
University, Goucher College, 
George Washington University, 
American University, Georgetown 
University, Rider University and 
the University of Delaware. 

 
Our 50 enthusiastic sophomores were riveted as 
they heard a lecture on climate change at the 
University of Maryland.  Their comments and 
questions surely made their teachers proud as they 
challenged Professor Salawitch with their 

thoughtful 
observations.  Other 
highlights of the trip 
included the sampling 
of ice cream at various college dining halls, winning prizes 
at Dave and Busters, cheering on the University of 
Maryland basketball team vs. Iowa State (Maryland won!) 
and walking through the streets of Washington, D.C. 
admiring the beautiful city campuses. Students also had 
the opportunity to meet with one of our esteemed POB 

alumni, Jordan Rosner, at George 
Washington University to learn 
about his college search and 
freshman year experiences. 
 
A special thank you to the 
Director of Guidance, Laurie 
Lynn, and her team of POBJFKHS 
counselors Jason Miller, Christina 
Rivas-Laline and teachers Warren 
Jacobson and Michael Horun who took the time away from their families to give these 
students a life changing experience. #Pobproud  
 


